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Sent by email:  
 
 
3 June 2024 
 
  
Dear  
 
Freedom of Information request: FOI2024/00427  
  
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on the 15 May in which you requested the following:  
 
Your request:  
 
I’m looking for data on how much has been spent by UKRI on energy-related RD&D for each year over the past 15 
years or so. 
 
Our response  
 
I can confirm that UK Research and Innovation (UKRI) hold some information relevant to your request. Please see 
the information below.  
 
The following information was found by using the search term “Energy-related RD&D” we were able to identify 
information going back to 2016 and have provided this in the table below: 
 

Year 
Innovate UK Energy 

RD&D Spend reported 
in IEA Return (£) 

2016/17 £190,896,341 
2017/18 £224,963,340 
2018/19 £176,695,239 
2019/20 £176,740,752 
2020/21 £214,017,685 
2021/22 £135,102,384 
2022/23 £162,511,408 

 
This information was found by using the search term “Energy-related RD&D”; there is no information held prior to 
2016 that matches these criteria. 
 
If you would like to refine your search term or include additional criteria we can search for specifically, this will 
better help us find the information you are looking for.   
 
If you have any queries regarding our response or you are unhappy with the outcome of your request and wish to 
seek an internal review of the decision, please contact within the next 40 working days:   
   
Head of Information Governance   
Email: foi@ukri.org  
 
Please quote the reference number above in any future communications.   

mailto:foi@ukri.org
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If you are still not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may apply to refer the matter to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted 
the review procedure provided by UKRI. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: www.ico.org.uk. 
   
If you wish to raise a complaint regarding the service you have received or the conduct of any UKRI staff in 
relation to your request, please see UKRI’s complaints policy1. 
  
  
Yours sincerely,  
 
  

  
Information Governance 
Information Rights Team 
UK Research and Innovation 
foi@ukri.org | dataprotection@ukri.org 
 
 

 
1 https://www.ukri.org/who-we-are/contact-us/make-a-complaint/#skipnav-target  
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